[bookmark: _GoBack]MINUTES LIBRARY GOVERNING BOARD: July 8, 2020.  IN ATTENDANCE: Claire Paquette, Jo-Jean Keller, Hillary Kuhl, Michael Crosskill and Trudy Duval. Also in attendance: Diane Nadeau, Library Director. 
The meeting was called to order at 6:33 PM.   It was noted this was the first meeting of the Library Governing Board since the February 2020 meeting because the library had been closed since March due to the Covid-19 pandemic.  The Board met in the Children’s Room to ensure the social distancing mandate.
The Library Board reviewed the Library Director’s June 2020 circulation statistics and report.  Mrs. Nadeau noted the June 1st reopening date with limited hours and services affected the circulation numbers.  Miss Paquette noted despite the limited hours of service patrons were very happy to have “in-building” library services. The 1,745 adult and children’s books that were checked out verify the importance of library services in these difficult times.  
Miss Keller noted the success of the Maine State Library’s “Cloud System” that allows the Lisbon Library patrons access to download e-books and audio books at no cost to the patron. It was noted that from April 1st through June 30, 2020, 161 Lisbon Library patrons downloaded 551 items to enjoy on their personal electronic devices.
The report also included information on the new hours of service and all the safety preparations the library put into place before opening to the public on June 1, 2020.  Miss Duval noted she had visited the library and was pleased that plexi-glass partitions were in place at both checkout desks and staff was monitoring the number of patrons coming into and leaving the library to ensure compliance with the state mandate.  Miss Duval noted library staff were vigilant in the sanitizing of surfaces and that staff were wearing masks when away from the plexi-glass enclosures.
Miss Paquette noted she was pleased the report included the latest information from the Maine State on the scientific/lab results from the Battelle Laboratory.  She felt this information would be very helpful information for staff and patrons who visit the library.  Several library materials/surfaces were tested and the results showed the virus dissipates and is undetectable on books with plastic jackets, cloth books and all DVD and CD cases after 72 hours.  Mrs. Nadeau noted the library had re-adjusted its materials quarantine time from a 7-day quarantine to the 72-hour period recommended by Battelle Labs.
Mrs. Kuhl noted she and her children were taking part in the library’s “Happy 200th Birthday Maine” Summer Reading Program.  She was pleased the Lisbon Library received a grant from the Maine State Library for the on-line program from an organization called “Bean Stack.”  Mrs. Nadeau explained this platform allowed the children’s librarian, Bill Meakin to customize the program with the library’s specific needs and activities.  She also noted that families were happy to have a version of the popular summer reading program.  Mrs. Nadeau said she would keep the Governing Board informed on the number of participants and number of books read as the program progressed throughout the summer.
Mr. Crosskill noted he appreciated a copy of the Library Department’s 2020-21 fiscal year budget that was approved by the Lisbon Town Council.  He felt this keeps the Governing Board informed on expenditures and funds available throughout the year.  Mrs. Nadeau said she would provide a copy of library expenditures at each monthly meeting.
There was no further business to take care of therefore the meeting was adjourned at 7:39 PM.  The Board set their next monthly meeting for Wednesday, August 12, 2020 in the Children’s Room at the library facility.  All meetings are open to the public.
Respectfully submitted, 
Diane I. Nadeau
Library Director

